Last Posting: Bill Stewart

On 16 October, 2018 we lost a member of our Wing family, Mr. Bill Stewart. Bill had been
living at the Mill Creek Care Centre, prior to which he was a long-time resident of Leacock Dr.

Bill had been a member of the Wing since 1994. Bill, who was 97, had a remarkably sharp mind
and enjoyed talking about current events. He read his paper daily and was always up for a lively
political discussion. Bill also had a wonderful sense of humour and dearly loved his family.

In the summer of 2017 his wife Virginia passed away and Bill always said that it wouldn’t be
long until he was with her again.

We are grateful for Bill’s life and for his commitment to our Wing, and we will miss him very
much.

There was a memorial service in honour of Bill on Saturday, Oct. 20th at 1pm at the Northwest
Barrie United Church with a reception that followed at Mill Creek Care Centre (286 Hurst Dr.)



